## 19th Day of Ordinary Time August 7th, 2016

#### Welcome to our newly baptized

Amelia Elizabeth Ramirez daughter of Christopher and Angela Ramirez and granddaughter of Roy and Josie Ramirez will be baptized at St. Paul's on Saturday, August 6th, 2016. Welcome Amelia Elizabeth.

#### **WWICS - First Saturday Social this weekend**

Our monthly Saturday Wine and Cheese Social, sponsored by our WWICs group, will take place on <u>Saturday</u>, <u>August 6th, after the 5:30 Mass</u> in the Finn FLC. Come join us!

#### THE SOCIETY OF ST VINCENT DE PAUL



Serving the needy in zip codes 78654 and 78657
Phone (512) 755-3299 to request assistance or obtain information.

In today's Gospel Jesus said to his disciples: "I have come to set the earth on fire, and how I wish it were already blazing! There is a baptism with which I must be baptized, and how great is my anguish until it be accomplished!

Your gift to the Society to assist those suffering in poverty will help set the earth on fire with the of God's love.

#### Second collection this weekend is for the St Vincent De Paul Society.

#### Time to say thank you & good bye

Last Sunday July 31<sup>st</sup>, the 10:30 mass here at St. Paul's was the last liturgy 3 long time choir members: **Pauline & Ron Estes, Gary & Kathy Steffenson, & Pat & Nick Stoffe**l. They are moving away from the hill country to be near family & doctors. We humbly thank them for their many years in our music ministry. *10 yrs for Pat & Pauline & 22 yrs for Gary*. Our prayers & love go with you; you will be greatly missed.



#### **Helping Center Collection**

The Knights of Columbus will be handing out bags next weekend to benefit the Helping Center, which is a food bank providing services to the needy in the area. Canned and packaged food products are needed. Please place your donations in the labeled bags and return them to church at the masses on the weekend of Aug. 21-22. The labels will list suggestions for needed products. Thanks for your generosity.

#### The Samaritans

Thank you for your generous contributions totaling \$8,360.00

The Samaritans will meet Wednesday, August 10, 2016 at Russo's Restaurant at 11:30 a.m. The Samaritans meet every 2nd Wednesday of the month. Please Call Ron Balsam at 830-693-3084 if you have any questions.





### \*\*\*Welcome Penny Breedlove to our St. Paul's staff. \*\*\* Penny will start on August 15th and share the position of Office Administrator with Sandy.

#### Face of Mercy Diocesan Women's Conference for Women

All women are invited to attend the Face of Mercy Diocesan Catholic Women's Conference on <u>Aug. 27 from 8 a.m.</u> to 3:30 p.m. at St. Helen Parish in Georgetown. The day of fellowship and prayer includes three dynamic Catholic speakers: Kelly Wahlquist, Dr. Patricia Sulak and Maria Johnson. This celebration of the Jubilee Year of Mercy includes Mass with Bishop Joe Vásquez, lunch, a great mix of speakers, and will close with the Divine Mercy Chaplet. The cost is \$40 per person in advance / \$50 per person at the door. Register online at www.austindiocese.org/face-of-mercy or call (512) 949-2492 for more information.

#### **WWICS Rummage Sale**

Please mark your calendars and clean out your closets. WWICS is having another <u>Rummage Sale, Sept 23-24, 2016</u>, to help reduce the debt of the FLC. If you have any neighbors moving, purchasing new furniture, please give them the phone numbers below to assist them. If you are not able to store large items, please call *Althea Rowan*, <u>512-715-2450</u>, <u>Brenda Kerr</u>, <u>830-385-9584</u>, or <u>Leslie McCallick</u>, <u>512-753-9529</u> for assistance. We do have some storage available for large items. We do ask that you keep your smaller items and clothes for drop off at the Finn Center beginning Sunday, 9/18th at noon through Tuesday, 9/20th. Thank you for your support.

#### <u>Confirmation – 2017</u>

Deacon John asks that parents with children to be confirmed in 2017 contact him directly at his email address ... <u>inksgranite@yahoo.com</u>. Diocesan requirements are that the children be of younger high school age (14-16) at time of confirmation and have had at least two years of formal religious education in either a parish program or at a Catholic school. He wishes to meet with parents and students in late August or early September to discuss the program and class times.

#### **National Catholic Singles Conference**

September 30-October 2, 2016, held at the Embassy Suites Dallas DFW Airport North in Grapevine. The weekend includes talks by dynamic speakers, music, social events, prayer, food, fellowship and more! Space is limited so register now! For more information and to register visit <a href="www.NationalCatholicSingles.com">www.NationalCatholicSingles.com</a>. Use promo code NCSCDFW to receive a special discount! Call 888.267.8885 x4.

#### Cookbook Update

As mentioned last week, we are very excited that we have sold **900** cookbooks so far. Since this is the first weekend of the month we will have cookbooks for sale at the Wine and Cheese Social in the FLC after the 5:30 Mass as well as Coffee and Donut Socials after the 8:30 and 10:30 Masses. They are still only \$15.00 each (no tax) and make great gifts. We have a new business selling our cookbooks, Olio Art Gallery (next to Wendi's Hair Salon), 7405 W. FM 2147 in HSB. You can still purchase them at Bayside Fresh Market, Bay Pharmacy, The Bottle Shop, Ace Hardware and the Church at Horseshoe Bay from 8:30-4:30 M-F and our own Parish office from 8:30-1:00 M-F. In Marble Falls you can purchase them at Choccollate's at 801 Third St. and St. John the Evangelist Gift Shop on Sundays from 9:00-2:00. We appreciate all the businesses who continue to support us. If you have any questions, please contact Diane Snyder, 830-598-4349 or email her at <a href="mailto:stpaulhsbcookbook@gmail.com">stpaulhsbcookbook@gmail.com</a>. Thanks again for your support.

#### Paulist Fathers Mass & Prayer Enrollment Cards

The Parish Office has received Mass & Prayer Enrollment Cards for perpetual enrollment at the Paulist Community in New York. These cards are for anyone living or deceased. The person mentioned in the card will be prayed for by the Paulist Fathers in their daily prayers and Masses. The stipend is a \$50.00 offering for your loved ones. If you would like to offer these Masses and Prayers to anyone, please come by the office. Thank you.

#### Weekday Mass Schedule

August 6	Bob Previdi+	5:30 p.m.	August 13	Bill Shields+	5:30 p.m.
August 7	Tom Rice+	8:30 a.m.	August 14	For the Parish	8:30 a.m.
August 7	Alexa Garcia (b'day)	10:30 a.m.	August 14	Ron Mikkelson+	10:30 a.m.
August 10	Charles Caspersen+	5:30 p.m.	August 17	Anna Pesek+	5:30 p.m.
August 11	Sam & Susie Ahr+	8:00 a.m.	August 18	C. K. Bradley+	8:00 a.m.
August 12	Nancy Ritter+	8:00 a.m.	August 19	Mary Jamail+	8:00 a.m.

#### **Liturgical Ministers**

August 6 5:30 p.m. Lectors – Joan Scheider, Marilyn Ruiz Ushers – Jack Scheider, Barry Zinz August 7 8:30 a.m.

Lectors – Patty Gosselin, Paul Gosselin Ushers – Jerry Kramer, Bill Steffek

August 7 10:30 a.m.

Lectors – Robert Goodall, Penny Breedlove

Ushers – Ed Stemac, Ed Wenzel

E.M. – Jackie Hampton, Jim Hampton, Kathy Jamail

Sacristan & Altar Server – Jim Jamail

E.M. – Theresa Phillips, Jane Marino, Jerry Kramer Sacristan – Theresa Phillips Altar Server – Fred Phillips

E.M. - Frances Carrillo, Marie D'Arcy, Tom D'Arcy

Sacristan & Altar Server : Guy Fournier

#### **Happy Birthday**

Happy Birthday to Pat Althaus, John De La Garza, and Pat Schoch all celebrating birthdays on August 6th. Jim Shields and Gene Blalock both celebrate birthdays on August 9th. Homer Ahr will celebrate his birthday on August 10th. God's blessings to you all!

#### **Happy Anniversary**

We would like to extend a Happy Anniversary wish to Joe & Sandy Holtslag, 54 years on August 11th. Howard & Mary Kay Otto celebrate 49 years on August 12th, Pete & Charlotte Choquette, 53 years on August 14th. On August 19th, Paul & Lourdes Langston celebrate their 66th anniversary. Happy Anniversary and many blessings to you!!

#### **Prayer Request**

Please pray for: KK Rice, Diane Woodall, Linda Baker, Joe Woodall, Wesley Breedlove, Diane & Ken Jones, Bill Bedortha, Jennifer Ramirez, Sue Stubbs, Ed & Judy Steiniger, Liesa Otto, Sonny Blair, Ed Maugham, Barbara Erlenmeyer, Stacey Ashabranner, Eftehia Swagert, Emily Fenlon, Sharon Mickey, Katharine Matcham, Roberta Lawson, Emma Smith, Anita Fey, Bailey King, Mason Wiley, Sandy King, Pauline Estes, Bill Hutt, Marian Kneas, Sondra Holtzer, Nancy Harger, Clay Hazelwood, Ben Redler, Dee Fox, Ann Kirkland, Samantha Gosselin and Nancy Reynolds, Joe Jamail, Donia Casperson, Marian J. Averyt, Tanya Raba, Jody Jamail and Karen Zarsky. Please pray for the repose of the soul of Catherine Finn.

#### Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek Army Spc. Warren Andrews SFC Erick DeAlba Sgt. Corey K. Bradford 1st Lt. Sean Zarsky, USAF Major Andrew Bochat Captain Eric Barton Spc. Jeremy Ross

Master Sgt. Steven O. Wiley Matthew Anderson, USN Lt. Christopher Carr SFC Mary McLean Staff Sgt. Adam Long 2nd Lt. Hannah Zarsky, USAF Branden Carlson Lt. Col. Maria Bochat SPC James Balestrini Captain Heather Barton LCDR Darby Gray **Britt Carlson** 

# St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

#### MASSES

Saturday at 5:30 p.m. Sunday at 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. Thursday & Friday at 8:00 a.m.

#### CONFESSIONS

Wednesday & Saturday - 4:45 - 5:15 p.m.

**ADORATION** 

First Fridays - 8:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., followed by Benediction

Phone: 830-598-8342

Church Email: stpaul@zeecon.com Office Hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Pastor - Father Rubén Patiño, C.S.P. Pastor Email: rmpatino@aol.com Deacon John De La Garza: 512-771-6627 Deacon Email: inksgranite@yahoo.com Parish Website: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org Paulist Fathers Website: www.paulist.org St. Vincent de Paul Help Line: 512-755-3299 Office Administrator - Sandy Gracia/ Penny Breedlove

#### **PASTORAL COUNCIL**

**President – Frank Trogus 830-596-8470** Finance Council Chair – Brian Limoges 806-886-0335 Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis 512-694-8945 emellis@nctv.com Faith Formation: Mandy Salazar 830-377-1687 Paula Wingate 830-598-8190 Maintenance – Homer Ahr 830-598-2991 Stewardship - Bill Bedortha 830-598-5930 Finn Family Life Center – Ed & Pam Wenzel 214-263-4423 **Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120** The Samaritans...reaching out – Ron Balsam 830-693-3084 Social Activities – WWICS/Social - Claudia Haydon 830-598-9364



#### A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"You can scarce imagine the happiness I felt on my arrival here. For three days my heart was filled with joy and gladness. I was like on who had been transported to a lovelier, purer, and better world. I have found that love which makes mother, father, sister, brother and is above them all. Not that I love you the less on that account, but more, greatly more." [Letter to Hecker's Family during his Novitiate, 1846]]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Fr. Paul Robichaud, CSP, at 202-269-2519 and tell him your story.